Perhaps the reason we have not had the second bi-monthly letter from George Meloy is because he is awaiting a report from the "stateside secretary" on the response received in the U.S. It was good to hear from so many that you would like to be kept on the mailing list and a surprise not to hear from others. It may also be that many wrote to Egypt and I need the report from Schutz! In any case, I'll continue the practice of listing all those who attended the annual Schutz reunion, announce next years' date, share news received since then and in the Christmas mail, and be off to a good beginning for the New Year 1981.

The Schutz Newsletter started back in 1964. It was the 12 graduates of 1963 that expressed a desire to keep in touch and I agreed to be the secretary. All were to write to me and parts of each letter were reproduced in one big newsletter and remailed to everyone.

Much has been said about family because of Willie Stargel's Pittsburgh Pirates. There is much to be said about another family. Many of you have said it over the years as you wrote appreciation in receiving the newsletter or sent contributions to offset the cost—enough so that I am inspired to continue to keep us together via the letter and the reunion. A reminder though——— the bulk mail method we use as a non-profit organization does not allow for forwarding this letter if you have moved. Therefore, we lose touch with some because I have not received new addresses. If you do not see news from a classmate it may be for this reason so send any new addresses you think I might need or parents and staff please keep me posted on moves.

Schutz celebrated 50 years in 1974 and we need to get fixed in our minds the year 1984 and plan for the 60th year celebration. George suggested there be a West Coast reunion somewhere as well as the East Coast one and if gas keeps going up in price perhaps there should be a Central reunion as well. Send suggestions.

Please remember that I am not a forwarding agent for Schutz. The October letter suggested that USA folks write to 326 Lincoln Ave. address but if you wish direct communication with staff at Schutz, please use the P. O. Box 1000, Alexandria, Egypt address. Gan Stulty



lst Row - Paul Jamison, Ralph Galloway, Wallace Jamison, Paul Askren
2nd Row - Jean Atwood, Betty Walker Hershey, Vera Austick, Sara Gephardt, Renee Austick,
Isabel Roy, Lavina Rivington, Alice Evans Valenga\*, Mrs. Austick\*
3rd Row - Mary Henderson\* Miss Davidson, Margaret McLaughlin, Irene Nelson, Mary Caldwell
Thompson, Ruth Galloway Jamison, Maurice Gephardt, Ron Askren, Robert Galloway
4th Row - Jayne Hoyman, Ellen Smith, Bill Askren\*, Ralph Henderson\*, Mac Roy, Martha Roy,
Katherine Roy Short, Dr. Mary Smith, Jane Thompson, Erla Hoyman\*, Janet Caldwell Hall,
Mary Dixson Collins \*deceased\*

Above photo identification thanks to Ruth G. Jamison

Attending the Schutz American School Reunion in 1980 were

Roy, Norma, Bruce, Cindy & Gordon Clark, 31 Breck Cres. Collingwood, Ont. L9Y4A# Bill & Carolyn Pollock, 45 Strong St., Rochester, N.Y. 14621 David Seal, Bos 1000 Schutz American School, Alexandria, Egypt Phil & Cindy Roode, 440 Moreland Dr., Franklin, Pa. 16323 Mary Lou & George Meloy, Box 1000, Alexandria, Egypt Will & Pat Acheson & Amy, 806 Heberton St., Pgh., Pa. 15206 Fay Reed, 220 West Neshannock St., New Wilmington, Pa. 16142 Brad & Martha Watkins, Rt. 1, Box 521, New Wilmington, Pa. 16142 Jack & Cheryl Jordan, RR 3 Box 549D, Brabill, Indiana 46741 Marilyn & Elwyn Tedford, 2070 Mars Ave., Lakewood, O. 44107 Ada Margaret Hutchison, 728 Roselawn Ave., Pgh., Pa. 15228 Sara E. Baker, R.D. 1, New Wilmington, Pa. 16142 Mary Dixon Collins, New Wilmington, Pa. 16142 Alex & Alma Wilson, 119 Pryor Ave., Tonawanda, N.Y. 14150 Henry & Sally Millison, 517 Crisswell Rd., Butler, Pa. 16001 Betty Miller, 228 Franklin St., Butler Pa. 16001 Gene & Ruth Ammon, Box 716, Poplar, MT 59255 Kathy Ammon & Robbie Brunnemer, 800 N. Smith Rd. 37X, Bloomington, Ind. 47401 Penny, John, Chad, Jenny, Clint, Lisa McFarland, 163 Pilgrim Dr., Sewickley, Pal 5143 Ron & Bev Pollock, 95 Thornell Rd., Pittsford, N.Y. 14534 Saneya Downing, 140 Lovell, Troy, Mich. 48098 Chuck & Mary Alice Jordan, Rt. 9 Box 234A, Elizabethton, TN 37643 Sara Bailey, Box 997 Grove City College, Grove City, Pa. 16127 Ken & Mickey Bailey, 152 Waugh, New Wilmington, Pa. -- now in Lebanon Barb McKelway, 352 Hawthorn Ct., Pgh., Pa. 15237 Mark K. Smith, North Bend, Nebr. 68649 Dr. & Mrs. Nabil Gayed, 340 Seminole Ave., Westerville, 0. 43081 Len Millison, Box 1000, Alexandria, Egypt Mr. & Mrs. Jim O'Connor, 206 Rear Wilson St., Newark, O. 43055 Mary Markley, Rt. # 1, Cadiz, O. 43907 Bea McClellan, 108 Northwestern, Monroe, 0. 45050 The McGills, R.D. # 3, Volant, Pa. 16156 Joe Henderson, 218 Meadowbrook Dr., New Wilmington, Pa. 16142 Eulalia Grether, 435 E. 11th St., Loveland, CO 80537 Gordon & Isabel Parkinson, Box 445, Due West, S. C. Mary Parkinson Jenkins, 802 Brooklawn, Boulder, CO 80303 Helen I. Dice, 125 Locust St. Apt. 24, Akron, 0. 44302 Dorothea & Bob Meloy, 1313 Foxcroft Dr., Lancaster, Pa. 17601 Mark Reynolds (Good Shepherd) 3045 Coleridge, Cleveland Hts., O. Alfred R. Heasty, 1912 Roxbury Lane, muncie, IN 47302 (Malakal, Sudan, Africa Box 79)

## Next Schutz Reunion

## SUNDAY AUGUST 2 1981

Donald, Barbara (Philips), Scotty & Brad Caywood, Box 252, 230 N. Jones, Sterling, KS 67579 6/80 & 12/80 We got the newsletter & were so glad for it. Decided I'd better sit right down & get my letter off to you. I'm an official housewife, now, although finances have demanded I do something. So I'm taking in babysitting. With our Scotty turning 3 the end of Aug. & Brad just 1½ I'll have 4 children under 3% Will keep me plenty busy but I enjoy them a lot. Donald still works in the office for Krause Plow in Hutchinson as assistant shipment scheduler. He is co-commander of the new AWANA group we've started on Wed. night for children up to 8th grade. It's a fantastic program of Bible learning, memorizing and fun. It's been very successful after just one year. We praise the Lord for the opportunity to share His love & grace in this manner. It reaches out to several towns in our community, not just Sterling.

Vernelle Blair, 70 LaSalle St., Apt. 21-H, New York, N.Y. 10027 7/'80 No time like the present to get this letter off to you. The SCHUTZ NEWSLETTER arrived this morning and I read it while I had my second cup of coffee on the balcony!! It was so good to read the news and I was surprised how many of the people I know. Makes me homesick for Egypt. Between meetings and other problems things just haven't worked out for me to make it to New Wilmington this year as I had hoped. A week's vacation was squeezed in and spent at Schroon Lake - upstate N.Y. Joan Platt had a cabin built last summer & I helped her lay and stain the floor of the sun deck (12x36) On the way back I stopped overnight with the Skellies and had a wonderful visit. Rudolf Weber was there at the same time.

Tom, Jean, Sarah & David Bowers, 510 Eastview Rd., Marshalltown, Iowa 50158 8/80 We moved a year ago from Dubuque, Iowa to Marshalltown where I am pastor of the First Presbyterian Church. Sarah has finished first grade and David kindergarten. Jean had a year of non-work (should say non-employment!) after having taught 4th grade in Dubuque. We miss our Schutz friends very much, would love to hear from you!

Margurite & Tom Leishman, 1705 Tanner Rd. C, Charleston, West Va. 25314 7/'80 We have read the nice newsletter you get out, and though we do not know most of the persons who write I still feel a kinship with them. Most still remember with some deep emotion their years in Egypt and/or Schutz. I consider my three years there